Dexter City Council Meeting
October 11, 2021

Additional Staff Updates:

Urban Wireless Contract — As Council will recall, the City and Urban Wireless Solutions (i.e., Doug Weber)
entered into a consulting agreement on January 20, 2020, just prior to the COVID lock-down. Due to
circumstances beyond all of our controls, the Urban Wireless Solutions was not able to complete all the
services outlined in the original agreement. As such, staff asked Mr. Weber to propose an amendment
to the Agreement, one that would address the change in circumstances, as well as the change in what
we need now from him.

Mr. Weber has submitted the requested amendment, which proposes the following:

(i) Review and suggest revisions to the City's Small Cell Ordinance to clarify problem areas,
gleaned from our first application; and

(ii) Work with the city to develop design and architectural standards for small cell infrastructure
fo address specific needs in the downtown and in the newer subdivisions, where there are
no overhead utilities and/or poles.

A copy of the original agreement and the proposed amendment are attached to this supplement. Staff
anficipates the proposal being an item for consideration on Council’'s Oct 25" agenda.

Responses to City Council Questions:

City Manager's Report

1. p 17: I'm guessing the newsletter will also be shared in an upcoming email update, yes?

Each of the items from the newsletter either have or will be shared individually in the email update.

2. p 20: When can we expect to see the rental inspection ordinance? Staff can do a memo outlining
where we are starting from, based on the Short-term Rental and Vacation Rental Ordinances, and
asking Council for input and direction.

3. p 20: Should 10B (water/sewer ordinance) come off the report?2

We are still waiting on the State's feedback on the draft updated water and sewer ordinances. It can
be removed from the report until we have additional information.

DPW Superintendent's Report

1. p 9: Can you remind me where and for what purpose the City owns property in Westridge (re: the
stump grinding done there)?2

The city does not own private property in Westridge. The roads and road rights-of way are public, and
as such, fall under the jurisdiction of the City. It is under that jurisdiction, any free in the public right-of-
way is the City’s responsibility o maintain and replace, accordingly (Tree frimming, Removal, Stump
grinding, etc.).

2. p 9: Any more details about the garage doors at the firehall that Council should be aware of? Is this a
chronic issue2 Something we expect to happen again or not?

As with any equipment, it sometimes breaks and needs to be repaired or replaced. The garage door
issue has been addressed and we are just waiting for the door openers to come in. Over the past 5
years the doors have been worked on approximately 10 to 12 times, addressing various maintenance
issues that have arisen.

3. p 10: Why did we need to flush a hydrant at Monument Park for Apple Daze?

Before any event (Dexter Daze, Apple Daze) where a vendor is in need of water, the hydrant in use is
always flushed to get rid any stagnate water that may been in the barrel of the hydrant.

CDM Manager's Report

1. p 11: Regarding the 3045 Broad Street property, can you characterize the DDA's support or lack
thereof for the option of selling all or parts of the property outrighte



There was not support one way or the other. Staff was asked during the DDA meeting if there was a
benefit to selling or not selling off the property as a whole or in pieces. Staff responded that buildings 1
and 2 (on the concept plan) were planned for the portion of the redevelopment site that would need
the greatest amount of environmental cleanup. The lots that would be used for development of
building 3, were formers residential properties, and more than likely to have little to no environmental
clean-up needed. The biggest benefit to keeping the redevelopment site all together, a developer
could do a brownfield plan for all of the property, and start with development of building 3, which
would generate an increase in taxable value that would be captured between the time the building is
constructed and when development of Buildings 1 and 2 would begin. That TIF capture would help
offset costs to do the environmental cleanup on the lots for buildings 1 and 2.

To provide some background that will help you understand staff's immediately preceding statement,
Norfolk indicated that its “pro-forma’” showed buildings 1 and 2 did not generate a positive Return on
Investment (ROI). That was primarily due to the cost to do underground parking. Side note: Dexter is
not a "Core Community” and as such, a developer does not have access to funding through MEDC
that covers what are called "non-environmental” activities. Consequently, a Brownfield TIF will only
cover those environmental activities that are required to mitigate/clean up a site, not those areas a
developer would normally have to do, as part of project. So, in the case of the 3045 Broad Street
Redevelopment project, digging the soil out for the underground parking would not be covered, but
the hauling away and disposal of the contaminated soil would be. If we were a “*Core Community” all
of it would be covered.

Is this still an option with some support or was there not enough support for continuing down that path?

Staff’s impression was the Board wants as much flexibility, as possible, built info the RFP. So, all options
are on the table, including selling the property outright or in pieces, as well as redevelopment of entire
site, including picking up from where Norfolk left off or starting over from scratch, or redevelopment of
pieces of the site.

Verizon Application for Alpine St.

1. p 48: Per the memo: "If the City Council finds that all the requirements of this article have been met, it
shall approve the application." Based on my read, Council cannot deny the application if all the
requirements of this article have been met, correct?

Correct.

Are there any circumstances under which Council can reject an application because it does not want
such infrastructure to be located at a particular location?

Council could not/should not deny an application simply because Council does not like the proposed
location. Denial must be based on an applicant not meeting Ordinance requirements. In this case,
there are minor requirements that have not been meft, but for which the applicant is willing to comply.
If the applicant was not willing to comply with the Ordinance, staff would identify what those
requirements were, and then outline determinations to be made, so that council could make clear
findings of fact to support a potential denial decision. To have more control on location, design, etc.,
we need to develop specific design and architectural standards (addressed in Staff's Update above).

What if more than one company wanted to install a pole in close proximity?2

Colocation on existing poles is desired and encourage, by the law (PA 365 of 2018) and the City's
ordinance. However, this is where having a set of specific design standards added to the Ordinance
would be helpful because they would allow the city to require an applicant, who wishes to install a new
pole, for example, to provide one that accommodates other providers. We have not seen a demand
yet for multiple providers on a pole, yet, but it would not be wise to wait until providers are knocking on
the door, either.

Are we permitted to deny approval when and if Council thinks the density of poles is too great?

There is not a lot of wiggles room for denying an application that meets our Ordinance and our
Ordinance is based very strictly on the state law (PA 365 of 2018). In this case, Verizon was willing to
work with the City to provide a decorative pole that is similar in design with existing decorative poles,
based on the current language in the Ordinance. However, we should not assume all wireless



providers will be willing to work with us. Staff’'s comments above regarding design and architectural
standards are applicable here, too.

2. p 48: Regarding DTE's denial of colocation, | just want to clarify that, while DTE can deny colocation,
the City cannot deny use of a particular public right of way, is that correct?e

Yes. | suppose this is related to my question above.

3. p 85: Does the applicant indicate which color will be used (RAL 6016 or RAL 6026)2 Or is there some
other purpose for that photo?

The applicant has agreed to will use whichever color the city selects. | received the color specs from
DPW, after staff’s review letter was drafted. The information will be provided to the applicant.

Verizon Application for Dexter-Ann Arbor Rd.

1. p 112: Did anyone from the City follow up with AT&T as they noted you could at the end of their
lettere

Staff reached out to AT&T after the pre-app meeting with Verizon, back in July fo make sure the
company 1) was aware of Verizon's plans, 2) knew it needed to submit an application for a new pole,
and 3) was provided with a copy of our application and ordinance. The hope was that AT&T would
submit its application at the same time that Verizon did. That ended up not being the case. Since
Verizon is proposing a colocation on a future pole to be installed by AT&T, Verizon needs to provide
proper authorization from the company and, both AT&T and Verizon know what constitutes proper
authorization.

3rd and Broad

1. p 119: As | was reviewing these details, | was reminded about the connection of the B2B frail through
this area. I've heard from residents that it is not uncommon to see trail users stopped in confusion about
how to get from the end of the trail on Cenftral St. to the connection by Mill Creek. If you look at the
official map per the B2B here (and pasted below), users are directed to continue down Central and
along Main St. before crossing Main St. to get to the switchback that goes down the hill. | would be
curious to learn more about why this is the recommended path (though it seems somewhat unofficial
given how it is illustrated). Taking 3rd to Broad to 5th to Alpine seems more intuitive to me (and is a way
to avoid Main St. which does not seem to have room to safely accommodate bicyclists), and | submit it
would be even better if users didn't have to cross Main St. to get down to the frail. I'm not sure whether
these thoughts impact this current project, but | wanted to raise them here.

Downtown businesses benefit from the fooft traffic generated by trail users and that is why the B2B trails
travels through Downtown, as opposed to by-passing it.

This would not impact the current project, as bicycle lanes are planned for Broad St. The Central St.
roufe has been signed via B2B directional signs attached to posts. It has also been included in the
various route maps published by the County and HWPI. The County has also indicated that it is planning
to install a monument sign with route information at Central St. and the trail, but they are working to
complete a wayfinding design evaluation before the installation.


https://b2btrail.org/explore-the-trail/
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